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The conference report passed today by the Senate truly is a bipartisan product, reflecting many months of input and hard work exerted by Democrats and Republicans who believe in the need to reform the country’s current bankruptcy system so that it better serves debtors and creditors alike.

The legislation contained in the conference report adds important consumer protections, such as a requirement for new minimum payment and introductory rate disclosures for credit cards.  It also still allows any American to seek bankruptcy protection. Under a “needs-based” formula, filers will be directed into one Chapter or another of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code based upon their ability to repay.  Those whose income and circumstances indicate a true need for a complete “fresh start” (an estimated 90% of current bankruptcy filers) will be able to obtain it under Chapter 7. Higher-income individuals who clearly have the ability to repay a meaningful portion of their debts will be required to do so under Chapter 13.

This approach to bankruptcy reform is a fair, logical one that has strong public support.  Opinion polls conducted by third parties, such as the National Consumers League and TecnoPolitics/Public Opinion Strategies, repeatedly show that the majority of Americans support reforming our nation’s bankruptcy laws.  Americans know the system is broken and want it fixed.  

AFSA thanks the Senate leadership for its efforts to bring H.R. 2415 to the Senate floor.  Given that over a million personal bankruptcy filings occur each year – and are likely to rise by 10% to 20% in 2001* -- the time to act is now.  We urge President Clinton to sign the bill, so that meaningful bankruptcy reform will be part of his legacy.  

Founded in 1916 and based in Washington, D.C., AFSA is the national trade association for consumer and commercial finance companies, “captive” auto finance/leasing companies and other market funded financial services firms that lend to consumers and small businesses.  AFSA is a member of the National Consumer Bankruptcy Coalition.

#   #   #

*Source:  SMR Research Corporation
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